
Department of Human Services 

Division of Disability Services 

Advance Notice of Proposed Readoption with Amendments 

Personal Assistance Services Program 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The New Jersey Department of Human Services, Division of Disability Services (Division) intends 
to readopt with amendments the regulations for the Personal Assistance Services Program at 
N.J.A.C. 10:140-1 et seq. prior to its expiration date of July 26, 2023. These amendments will 
reflect the changes in N.J.S.A 30G-16. Additional technical amendments will also be proposed. 

Interested parties may submit informal comments on this advance notice within thirty (30) days of 
its publication on the Department of Human Services’ website. Please submit your informal 
comments to: 

Meredith Van Pelt, Administrative Practice Officer 
Division of Disability Services 
P.O. Box 705 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0705 
Or via email to:  Meredith.Van-Pelt@dhs.nj.gov 
 
You will also have a 60-day opportunity to submit formal comments on any actual proposed 
amendments subsequent to the publication of such proposal in the New Jersey Register. Such 
proposal will also be published on the Department of Human Services’ website. 
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